Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy,  Leavenworth, WA  98826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes

June 6, 2012

Good of the Order:  Several members (and new members)  met at 4:30 for a community trash pick up.  This event was followed by a barbeque which included veggies, chicken, burgers, chips, potato salad, green salad, baked beans and chocolate cake!  Our thanks go out to our Grill master, Bob Lamar and his lovely assistant Susan H.!

 Becky Justus received her name tag! Cathi Helseth has attended her 3rd event, so a nametag will be ordered for her.  Deanna & Roland Mueller have attended their second meeting.  New members Kim and Dennis Broughten were welcomed!

Chief Rod received an award from RiverCom.  Recent activity has included 6 brush fires, 1 MVA and assisting the USFS in the 15 acre burn in the Chiwawa Pines area.  CCFD #9 recently hosted a “Regional” firefighter’s dinner/meeting.  65 firefighters, 6 chiefs and RiverCom attended. The chief expressed the need for more people to learn Hi-Performance CPR.  CPR is practiced every drill night (by firefighters) and changing out AED’s is also practiced. 

Firefighter’s Association President Tom Snook said Station 93 will host a Safety Day on July 14.  The Sheriff’s Dept. new dog, “Axel”, will be in attendance as well as PUD, RiverCom, and the Edith Trailer for kids.  It is hoped that the USFS, Medstar and the CCFD Auxiliary will be represented.  The department’s new extrication equipment will also be demonstrated.   Joann suggested forms for ordering reflective signs be available for the event.   If interested in helping with Safety Day, auxiliary members should contact Becky P. 
Marlene shared with the group that Jerry Andrews is now in Stanwood.  He has his teeth (thanks to Bill R. for finding them) now and his speech is improving.  Evelyn is staying with her parents in Everett.  The account at Cashmere Valley Bank is still open and

Donations would be appreciated.  A card was passed around for Marlene to deliver.

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President, Jimi Wilson, at 7:10pm.

Minutes: Barb Weeks motioned to approve minutes as was seconded by Susan H.  The motion was carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: The beginning balance for the month was $2871.37, expenses were $10.00 which leaves an ending balance of $2861.37. A new bill for name tags was presented.  Lisa motioned to approve payment.  Jo M. seconded and the motion carried. 
Old Business:  Yard & Bake sale: Committee sign up sheets for areas, dates and time availability were passed around.  Liz appreciated the work that went into organizing the notebooks.  

Marlene needs a lot of help organizing the clothes 4 days ahead of the sale.  She volunteered Judy K. and Kathy K. to help.  Please contact her to help out.  The air compressor room will be cleared by August 31st for set-up. 

JoAnn will have Chief Rod check with the State Park regarding volunteer parking in the woods behind the station. 

Suggestions: Plastic is needed to cover up pictures/frame under the eves. Susan H. motioned to approve purchase and was seconded by Marlene. The motion carried.

 Five gallon buckets are needed to hold canopies. Donations would be greatly appreciated. Lisa will obtain surveyors tape. 

 The auxiliary needs their own canopies and they should be at least 10X10 and easy to set up. Becky motioned to spend $300.00 on the canopies and was seconded by Bob L.  Motion carried.  Marlene will check out prices and purchase.
Marlene suggested clothes and lighter items be placed in the front of the containers and heavier items be placed to the rear of the containers.  Please call Barb W, Joann, Jimi, Marlene or Becky P. to open the containers for donated items.

Paul R. will order the dumpster.

Susan H. shared that The Echo can supply heavy vinyl signs w/grommets at low prices.

JoAnn, Liz, Paul, Marlene and Jimi will meet on the 23rd to organize the upstairs area.

Bake Sale:  Susan H. will check with Sharon G. regarding pricing and labeling of quick breads, cookies and pies.

Susan H. suggested members begin collecting bags and boxes (especially Costco) for the upcoming sale.  
New Business: Sunshine Committee:  JoAnn thanked the group for the thoughtful card on the passing of her sister.  

Margaret G. would appreciate phone calls and meals.  Please check with Marlene, Kathy G. and/or Paula Egbert.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, July 11th at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary, per Becky Payne.

